CITY OF SMYRNA

2800 King Street / PO Box 1226, Smyma, Georgia 30080

17 November, 2017

Ms. Tammi Sadler-Jones
City Administrator
City of Smyrna

RE: Parking restriction on Corn Road

Upon request of the City of Smyrna Department of Public Works Director, we reviewed the concerns
expressed by one of the business owners on Corn Road regarding the obstruction of the roadway by cars
parked adjacent to Lexington Trace. In particular, vehicles parked in this area affect the movement of
commercial vehicles into and out of this driveway.

In reviewing the conditions at the site, we noted that the roadway width is approximately 2’ narrower
than our current design standards. We also that there is regular accumulation of leafy debris in the
gutter on the north side of Corn Road, which would tend to make drivers park further from the curb
than normal. Both of these conditions would create a significant impact on a commercial truck trying to
negotiate into or out of a driveway in the presence of cars parked along this segment of the road.

In light of these observations, we recommend the council approve a no parking zone as requested on on
corn Road.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments at (678) 631-5381 or via email at
erandall@smyrnga.gov.

Best regards,

Eric Randall, PE
City Engineer



